
MEETING NOTES POSTED BEFORE APPROVAL 
 
November 16, 2010 Herod PTO Meeting  
 
6:00 pm – Meeting called to order 
 
There is not much to go over for this PTO meeting; the big push was last week – magnet 
tours, book fair, and donuts with dad.   
 
Treasurer report: 
 
Update on Fundraising programs:  

• Rainbow's End has met budgeted amount for the year  
• Giftwrap sales were down by $2000  
• Book Fair and Dinner sales were down also, but we don't have final numbers yet 

Budget:  

• All categories are on target, except for the previously mentioned fundraisers.  
• Two additional fundraisers were added (pizza sale @ literacy night and the 

election bake sale) which earned us approx. $350 total for both  
• The sales tax expense was not previously budgeted.   
• All budgeted expenses need to be strictly adhered to.  

Tax Situation:  

• State - Recently completed filings for unpaid sales tax and we are completely up 
to date.  Total for past years, was slightly over $3000.  

• Franchise Tax filing has also been completed and up to date.  

 Money savings and money management:  

• We have moved banks to one closer to the area and have also opened a high 
interest savings account, for which we have already earned more interest in one 
month than all of last year.  

• We have changed credit card processing vendors to one with lower fees.  
• A 3% service charge will be added to all credit card transactions beginning 

January 1.  As credit transactions have steadily increased, this cost has gone up 
and we need to pass that cost along for the convenience of being able to continue 
accepting credit and debit cards.  

• We are actively pursuing the recovery of funds from NSF checks written in 
previous years as well as current.  Current year collections are at about 75% of 
those written and we have received payment on some checks written from 
previous years.  



 
Other items: 
 
1.  Rainbow’s End – There is still time of join and we are looking for more families to  

join. 
2.  Box Tops – Keep sending them to school.  
3.  There are still school shirts available for sale. 
4.  Be sure to put the Herod dine out nights on your calendar.  Beck’s Prime is new to our  

list of Herod dine out places. 
5.  Cookie dough sales will be starting in January. 
6.  The auction date has been set – February 19, 2011 @ Gatherings in Bellaire. 
7.  The HISD bulling policy and the PTO meeting agenda are attached. 
8.  Previous PTO minutes were approved. 
 
 
Principal Report: 
 
1.  We have had a good start to the school year and there have been many parents  

volunteering at the school.  
2.  Construction of the new building is on target.  We are still hoping to move into the  

new building in January. 
3.  Thank you for coming tonight.  Please call or email me or your teachers if you have  
            any questions or concerns.   
 
 
6:20 Meeting called to an end 
 






